
Important Notice 
 

 
Plastic, wood, metal, glass, tins and wire mesh in the Cemetery 

including artificial flowers 
 

Grove Street Cemetery is a public open space and sacred area and as such those who use 
it are asked to be considerate towards others and the natural surroundings. 

It is requested that the Cemetery Regulations are followed and draw your attention to 
Regulation 73: 

The placing in the Cemetery of glass jars, tins, plastic or wire mesh fences or 
other items of wood, metal, plastic or any other material is forbidden and any 

item so placed in contravention of these regulations will be removed and 
disposed of by the Council without notice. 

 

Cemetery Regulations are in place to protect the Cemetery, its users and the 
environment.  Sections of the Cemetery Regulations are displayed in the Cemetery 
noticeboard, in full on the Town Council website and are available from the Town 

Council Office at the Town Hall. 
 

Fresh flowers are welcome and encouraged but please be mindful that they should be 
removed before they become past their best.  Artificial flowers are not allowed in line 

with Regulation 73.  Natural seasonal wreaths are welcome, but we request that they are 
removed by 1st February, prior to seasonal grass cutting resuming. 

 

Artificial flowers can cause unintentional harm to wildlife and the natural environment. 
 

Please also note Regulation 67:  

The Council reserves the right to remove, without notice, from any vault or 
grave, flowers, plants or wreaths that, in its opinion, have become unsightly, 
and to dispose of the same in such a manner as deemed fit by the Council. 

 

Your co-operation on these matters is greatly appreciated. 

 

Kirton in Lindsey Town Council,      
May 2024 

Kirton in Lindsey Town Council, 
Town Council Office, 
Diamond Jubilee Town Hall, 
High Street, 
Kirton in Lindsey, DN21 4LZ 
01652 648978 


